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VANCE COUNTY NAMES NEW COMMISSIONER 

Henderson, North Carolina - The Vance County Board of Commissioners 
(BoCC) is pleased to announce Charisse Fain's appointment as its newest 
member. 

 
Fain's appointment follows a vacancy on the Board and was confirmed 
during a special called meeting held on February 24, 2025. Charisse Fain, a 
long-time advocate for the community, brings a wealth of experience and a 
deep commitment to serving the residents of Vance County. 

 
She is a highly experienced registered nurse with 25 years of service in the 

field.  She holds a Diploma in Nursing from Watts School of Nursing and a Bachelor of Science in 
Nursing from North Carolina Central University.  Currently, she serves as the District Director of Clinical 
Services, providing leadership and oversight in healthcare operations.  She serves as the head minister at 
her church, overseeing various ministries. 

 
Fain's appointment is a critical step in ensuring the continued effective leadership and progress of the 
county.  The Board of Commissioners works collaboratively to make decisions on budgetary matters, 
policy initiatives, and programs that benefit Vance County residents. 

 
The Vance County Board of Commissioners is confident that Charisse Fain will be a valuable asset to the 
Board, bringing a fresh perspective and a dedication to the welfare of the community. 

 
Commissioner Fain will be officially sworn in at the next regularly scheduled BoCC meeting on March 
10th at 6:00 p.m. 


